
Please fill out the Connect Card included in your      

Welcome Bag and place it in the offering box at the 

back of the room. If you need a Bible, feel free to ask an 

usher. Please leave church Bibles on your seats so they 

may be cleaned following the service. 

If you choose to keep your child with you during the 

service, Sermon Activity Bags are available to help keep 

your child engaged. Feel free to request one from an 

usher. 

GUESTS 

Monday       6:30pm Women’s Min 
Tuesday       9:30am GriefShare 
                     4:00pm Finance Cmte 
                     6:30pm Precept Study 
                     6:30pm Women’s Study 
Wednesday 6:30am Men’s Prayer  
                     9:30am Bible Studies  
                     5:00pm Bible Quizzing 
                     6:30pm Student Min 
                     6:30pm Awana 
                     6:30pm DivorceCare 
                     6:45pm Men’s Study 
Thursday     6:30pm GriefShare 
                     7:00pm Adult Choir 

This Week 

Dr. Gary Hylander 

Senior Pastor 
 

Jon MacDonald  

Family Life/Discipleship Pastor 
 

Aaron Brown 

Worship/Technology Pastor 
 

    Robert Lee  

Student Ministries Pastor 

Our Pastors 

Our hope and prayer is that you 

feel seen, known, and loved as we 

worship our great God together!  

For more information visit us at  
www.e-free-family.com 

All believers are invited to join with us today as we commemorate    
The Lord’s Supper in both services.  
 
There will be no Student Ministries at 9:30am today. Students in 
grades 7-12 will join their parents for service as we commemorate The 
Lord’s Supper. 
 
Next week we’ll have an update on our Reach Campaign and our first 
special REACH Sunday, a quarterly offering for our Master Plan        
project. Consider how you might participate above your regular tithe.  
 
The fall 40 Days for Life campaign is happening now through           
November 1. Will you speak for those who cannot speak for them-
selves? Sign up for prayer vigil hours at 40daysforlife.com/Sheboygan. 
 
The FCN Board and the Elders join in recommending flu shots for   
everyone not adversely affected in the past. While flu shots have no 
impact on the current coronavirus, they can help decrease the number 
of people hospitalized by the flu virus as well as minimize a potential 
double-whammy effect of contracting both influenza and coronavirus. 
Please contact Kristie Ahlborg, FCN Coordinator, if you have any  
questions or concerns. 
 
BabyCare reaches out in love to underprivileged babies/toddlers and 
their families in Sheboygan County. You can support this ministry by 
purchasing blank greeting cards in the church office, a package of 10 
for $10.   
 
GriefShare is a support group that meets every Tuesday at 9:30am and 
Thursday at 6:30pm. The program features biblical concepts for      
healing from your grief. You are welcome to begin attending the      
GriefShare group at any time. Each session is “self-contained,” so you 
do not have to attend in sequence. You will find encouragement and 
help whenever you begin.  
 
“For by grace you have been saved through faith. And this is not your 
own doing; it is the gift of God, not a result of works, so that no one 
may boast.” Ephesians 2:8,9 
 

October is Pastor Appreciation 
Month. As you consider ways to 
express your appreciation, also 
pray for: 
• the mind of Christ 
• Biblical vision 
• their marriage and families 
• joy and perseverance 
• character and integrity. 
 
Getting ready for 2021? Purchase 
a 2021 calendar designed by Jay 
Gollhardt. Jay is sharing some of 
his most beautiful pictures and 
most cherished scripture passages 
in a calendar. A sample is outside 
the church office. The cost is $25; 
orders will be taken in the church 
office through November 3. Pro-
ceeds are being   donated to Phase 
2 of the Master Plan Team. 
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October 11, 2020                               Dr. Gary Hylander 

Morning Services     Communion Message 

 

THE SUBSTITUTE 

1 Peter 3:18 

 

The era in which Peter wrote was marked by growing persecution and 

collective suffering. Most likely penned during the reign of Nero (AD 

54-68), we can target AD 64-65 as the period of time when 1 Peter 

was written. In a time when Caesar was deified and sacrifices to false 

gods were occurring, Christians faced tremendous opposition due to 

their exclusive allegiance to Jesus Christ. 

 

In 1 Peter 3:18, Peter writes of the substitutionary work of Jesus 

Christ. In a culture of false spirituality, substitutes for the true Sover-

eign God of the universe were commonplace. In contrast, Peter writes 

of the true substitute, Jesus Christ, who died in our place. As we pre-

pare to partake of the communion elements, we will focus upon Jesus 

Christ and his work on our behalf. 

 

• For Christ Also Suffered Once For Sins 

 

• The Righteous For The Unrighteous 

 

• That He Might Bring Us To God 

 

• Having Been Put To Death In The Flesh But Made Alive In The  

 Spirit 


